J.M.J. June 11, 2020

To the Families of our dear residents,

I know you are all waiting for this update, thinking so much about your loved ones here, and I can assure you that *you* are upper most in their thoughts as well.

134 persons were tested for the Covid-19 virus on June 3<sup>rd</sup>. Two Residents tested positive for the virus. One Resident has since been admitted to the hospital. The other has remained in our Home for care. One staff member who was found positive and can return to work after quarantine and a negative Covid-19 test. Two staff members have returned to work after completing the required time in quarantine, with a negative test result.

Today the Father has called home to his Kingdom of love and peace one of our dear Residents, who has been in the hospital almost two weeks. Although missed greatly, we believe that God's arms were wide open in welcome to this humble and good person.

Thank you for so many caring notes, calls, prayers, that come to us every day. Our Residents continue to meet each day with a good spirit and an inner peacefulness.

Please feel free to contact me or Oglanda if you have any concerns or questions. How long this will last, we do not know, but we do know it is in the hands of the good Lord.

God bless you all, Mother Paul, Isp

